
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 

 
MAY 2, 1977 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
recessed session at 9:45 a.m. Monday, May 2, 1977, in the Council 
Chambers at City Hall. Members present and answering roll call: 
Larry Brown, Harry Colescott, Karl Johnson, Jane Quimby, Elvin 
Tufly, Robert Van Houten, and President of the Council, Larry 
Kozisek. Also present were City Manager James E. Wysocki, City 
Attorney Gerald J. Ashby, and City Clerk Neva B. Lockhart. 
 
MINUTES 

 
It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman 
Johnson that the minutes of the regular meetings April 6 and April 
20, 1977, be approved as written. 
 
Motion carried. 
 
RESOLUTION OF FINDINGS AND DECISION REGARDING APPLICATION FOR 
HOTEL-RESTAURANT LIQUOR LICENSE-CHRISTOPHER BROTHERS RESTAURANT, 
333 N. FIRST STREET 
 
The following Resolution was presented and read: 
 
RESOLUTION 

 
DECISION ON APPLICATION FOR HOTEL-RESTAURANT LIQUOR LICENSE FOR 
CHRISTOPHER BROTHERS RESTAURANT AT 333 NORTH FIRST STREET, GRAND 
JUNCTION, COLORADO. 
 
A pubic hearing having been held on April 20, 1977, on the 
application by Christopher Brothers, Inc. for a Hotel and 
Restaurant Liquor License for Christopher Brothers Restaurant at 
333 North First Street, Grand Junction, and the City Council 
having considered the evidence adduced at said hearing: 
 
FINDS: 
 
1. That the hearing was held after proper notice under the Liquor 

Code. 
 
2. That the survey conducted by the City indicated that the needs 
of the neighborhood were not being met by other outlets within the 
neighborhood and there was a need for this outlet, in that 64 
persons so stated while 8 felt the needs were being met by the 
other outlets and 4 persons were otherwise opposed to the issuance 
of the license. No letters were received opposing the issuance of 
the license. 
 
3. The applicant presented petitions bearing over 600 signatures 



of persons living within the proposed trade area of the license 

who were in favor of the issuance of the license stating that the 
needs of the neighborhood were not being met by existing outlets. 
 
4. That no one appeared at the hearing in opposition to the 
granting of the license and no petitions or letters of disapproval 
were received by the City Council. 
 
5. That the character of the Applicant, as determined through a 
check of the fitness of the officers of said corporation, Mattheos 
D. Hristodoulopoulos, George D. Hristodoulopoulos and Chris James 
Christopher; by the Police Department and through letters 
attesting to their good characters, is good. 
 
6. The evidence supports the position that the needs of the 

neighborhood are not being met by other outlets of the same type 
and the position that the desires of the inhabitants of the 
neighborhood are that the license issue. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION: 
 
That a Hotel and Restaurant Liquor License issue to Christopher 
Brothers, Inc. doing business as Christopher Brothers Restaurant 
for the premises at 333 North First Street, Grand Junction, 
Colorado. 
 
PASSED and ADOPTED this 20th day of April, 1977. 
 

 
____________________ 
President of the Council 
 
Attest: 
 
 
____________________ 
City Clerk 
 
It was moved by Councilman Tufly and seconded by Councilman 
Johnson that the Resolution be passed and adopted as read. Upon 
roll call all Council members voted AYE. The President declared 
the motion carried and the resolution duly passed and adopted. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
It was moved by Councilman Van Houten and duly seconded that the 
meeting be adjourned. Motion carried. 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 
Neva B. Lockhart 
City Clerk 
 



OATH OF OFFICE-NEWLY ELECTED COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 
In accordance with the provisions of the Charter of the City of 
Grand Junction, Colorado, the Oath of Office was administered to 
newly elected Council members Robert W. Holmes, District "A", 
Elvin Tufly, District "D", William G. O'Dwyer, District "E", and 
Jane Quimby, City at Large, at 10:00 a.m. Monday, May 2, 1977, in 
the Council Chambers at City Hall. 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 
Neva B. Lockhart 
City Clerk 


